# **Juniper Hill Ladies Golf Club (JHLGC)**

2022 EOY Meeting October 1, 2022 Juniper Hill Pavilion

The Juniper Hill Ladies Golf Club EOY meeting was held on October 1 under the pavilion at Juniper Hill Golf Course after the annual "The Haunting on the Hill" golf tournament. Thanks to the tournament committee of Shirley Rodgers, Linda Moore, Brenda Shipp and Jill LeMaster for the great lunch and very creative decorations.

Chairperson Ruth Hinkle welcomed members and introduced the current officers for the 2022 season:

Teresa Prater & Ruth Hinkle, Club Co-Chairs

Donna McNeil – Tournament Chair

Glenda Abrams – Handicap Chair

Jenny Bannister – Secretary/Treasurer (not in attendance)

Barbara Reynolds – Remembrance Fund (not in attendance)

### Old Business

Minutes of the JHLGC March 8, 2022 organizational meeting were distributed via email.

The minutes were approved by consensus.

# Treasurer's report for the club, tournament and remembrance fund accounts were distributed via email.

Remembrance Account as of 9/27/22 was \$496.29.

Treasurer's Report as of 9/27/22 was \$1,706.23. (The large amount is because of a \$1,000 contribution from the men association for helping with the Governor's Open.)

General Fund as of 9/15/22 was \$2.450.87. (As recommended in the March 8 Organizational meeting on March 8, the tournament checking account was merged with the general fund account on August 9, 2022. There will continue to be a separate report for each account).

The treasurer's reports were approved by consensus.

## Committee Reports

Glenda Abrams – Handicap

Membership this year was 113 which is up from 108 in 2021.

Barbara Reynolds – Remembrance (Ruth Hinkle gave report in her absence.)

Kroger is able to provide a nice rose vase for a reasonable price.

However, delivery people are needed.

#### Donna McNeil – Tournament

Participation in the Ladies Club tournament have been low so a survey was taken. Most said that there was too much going on that week. Next year it will be moved back 1 week. Also, most did not want to have it when the men are on the course with their tournament. Some suggested the last week of August.

Donna thanked all of those who served on the tournament committee for 2022. As always, any volunteers to serve for 2023 are always needed.

#### New Business

## Audit Checking Accounts

Sue Wood volunteered to audit all 4 checking accounts for 2022 and she will present her report in the March Organizational meeting in 2023.

## New Course Rating for 2023

Pro Schooley commented on the new course rating. The new course par of 70 is not set in stone and may end up being a par 72. Most ladies were unhappy with the 70 so were encouraged when they heard this information. More should be known by the March Organizational Meeting.

### Discussion on Wildcat Tees

Some are not happy that wildcat tees and red tees are combined in flights. Donna McNeil felt it was fairer to have them in regular flights. Some were concerned about gross scores in the flights. It was decided that it should be given thought over the winter. Ruth Hinkle will compile spread sheets of 2022 Wednesday winners and send out a report for comparison before the 2023 March Organizational meeting. Others expressed that in tournaments everyone should play from the red tees or have a flight just for wildcat tees. This will be discussed and voted on in the 2023 March Organizational meeting.

#### **Election of Officers for 2023**

There were no nominations from the floor. All current officers agreed to continue their positions.

Teresa Prather & Ruth Hinkle – Club Co-Chairs Donna McNeil – Tournament Chair Glenda Abrams – Handicap Chair Jenny Bannister – Secretary/Treasurer Barbara Reynolds – Remembrance Fund

A motion to except the 2023 slate of officers was made by Leigh Ann Bates. Cathy Kays seconded the motion. Motion was approved.

# **Other Business**

# Thanks you Pro Schooley for all you do for us!

# Adjournment

Aggie Hampton moved to adjourn. Cathy Kays seconded. Motion approved.

Recorded by Char Pyles